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Welcome to the new Aylesbury community newsletter 
 
To enhance our connection with the community, we’re excited to introduce our  new 

neighbourhood newsletters. This inaugural edition marks the beginning of what we hope will be a 

valuable resource for all residents, and we anticipate it will evolve and improve with your feedback 

over time. 

Meet the team.. 

Aylesbury is split into 4 different Neighbourhood areas that are here to support and serve you. 

Leading the team is Inspector James Davies and Acting Police Sergeant Josie Elworthy, who 

oversee the Aylesbury South, North, East and West. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The South team 

Police Constable 
Tom Cox 

PCSO Lee 
Abrahams  

PCSO Rachel 
Matthews  

Inspector James 
Davies 

Acting Police 
Sergeant Josie 

Elworthy  
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The North team 

Police Constable 
Ash Collins 

PCSO Dan 
Lenoard   

The West team 

Police Constable 
Lauren Goodwin 

Police Constable 
Elliot Jones 

PCSO Dan 
Ludlow  

PCSO Janine 
Sinclair  

PCSO Andy 
White  

Police Constable 
Liv Pinnells 

PCSO Tom 
Moslin 

PCSO Izzy 
Fincher 

The East team 
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The South Team 

 

The Aylesbury North Community Policing team consists of 
Police Constable Tom Cox, along with community support 
officers Rachel Matthews and Lee Abrahams.  
 
 
The south team have implemented the UKs first Nitrous 
Oxide (Nos) amnesty bin, this is locate at The South Court 
Baptist Church, Penn Road. Since being installed the bin 
has been heavily used by the community with over 100 canisters being surrendered 
 
During the summer months, the team have investigated, arrested, charged and remanded 

a male who has completed a series of shopliftings from the Co-op on Hannon Road. This 

male was causing the area a lot of anti-social behaviour, the team worked closely with 

other agencies to re house the male away from the area. 

In response to reports of anti-social behaviour around the Walton Court shopping area 
and the Edingbrough playing fields the team have work tirelessly with the community, 
partner agencies and wider Police area and have made these areas a ‘hot spot’ this 
means officers from all of the Neighbourhood teams and our colleagues from the 
Respo9nce teams know about the issues and are all actively patrolling the area on a daily 
basis. 
 
The team attended Ashmead primary school as part of their Emergency services week 
and have set up a mini crime scene with the children talking them through what happens 
when the Police receive a call, the children took swabs, lifted footprints and finger prints 
(and even took their own finger prints) looks at CCTV and entry and exit points until they 
were able to identify a suspect (their teacher!!) this was a fun and educational day. 
 
The team have attended various events in the area including the South Court Baptist 
Church summer fete, the South Court Mosque summer event, Ashmead summer fete, 
recruitment event at the Gutman Centre,  
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The North Team 
 
The Aylesbury North Community Policing team consists of 
Police Constable Ash Collins along with community 
support officer Dan Lenard.  
 
 
The team have obtain from Court a partial Closure Order 
on an address on the North, working alongside housing 
and the local community the order have been greatly 
successful and the resident has now been safeguarded 
 
PCSO Lenard has attended a family day hosted at the Family Centre on Elmhurst lots of 
attendees were engaged with and some even go to try the Police riot uniform on!  
 
PC Collins worked tirelessly to identify a male who was the suspect in an exposure in the 
Berryfields area. He was swiftly arrested and place on bail whilst the investigation is 
ongoing. The team have been out in the area since completing high visibility patrols  
 

The team, working in conjunction with housing have successfully obtained a closure order 
at court, this order has made sure that the residents is getting the appropriate 
safeguarding from out partner agencies. Since this order was granted, we are pleased to 
say there has been no further issues from the address. 
 

The team have attended Havlock Street Mosque and have given a crime prevention talk 

at Friday Prayers. They addressed the congregations due to ongoing fears amongst the 

community. Then engaged with numerous attendees afterwards. 

 

The team have completed multiple have you say events in various locations over the 
North, these have all been well attended and supported by the community. The team have 
been patrolling local hot spot areas on foot, these include parks and the shopping parade. 
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The West Team  

 

The Aylesbury North Community Policing team consists of Police 
Constables Lauren Goodwin and Elliot Jones, along with 
community support officers Dan Ludlow, Janine Sinclair and Andy 
White   
 
 
The team have opened Aylesbury’s second community knife 
amnesty bin, this is located on Rochester Place, just behind the Co Op, since its launch 
over 50 knives have been surrendered. This bin has been extremely successful seeing a 
variety of knives being surrendered.  
 
The team have investigated, arrested, charged and remanded a male and female who 

has completed a series of shopliftings from the Sainsbury on Gatehouse Road. The pair 

were causing a lot of ASB in and around the store and the team managed to secure 

charges on both which lead to a lengthy prison sentences.  

After various reports of ASB and drug use in Whitehill park the team have been patrolling 
the park on a regular basis, engaging with the local residents and community, the team 
have seized some class B drugs of some members of the community who thought it was 
a good idea to smoke cannabis in public in the park. 
 
The team have responded to reports of a male who was begging daily outside of the Co 
Op on Fairford Leys, he was causing a nuisance to members of the public and the store. 
The team worked closely with the store and the local council and issued this male with a 
community protection notice, within this notice he was banned from sitting outside of the 
store and begging. Since this notice was issued, he has not returned.  
 
The team, working in conjunction with housing have successfully obtained 2 closure 
orders at court, these orders have made sure that the residents are getting the 
appropriate safeguarding from out partner agencies. Since these orders were granted, we 
are pleased to say there has been no further issues from the addresses. 
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The East Team  
 
The Aylesbury East Community Policing team consists of 
Police Constable Olivia Pinnells along with community 
support officers Isabelle Fincher and Thomas Moslin 
 
 
The team have increased patrols in Kingsbrook due to the 
ASB that was being committee over the summer months. 
Youths riding on mopeds and bikes in Kingsbrook over the 
summer, which was an ongoing issue. We gathered 
evidence, seized the bikes, and identified the children 
involved, they have since been spoken too and there have 
been no further issues!  
 
Have Your Says within Kingsbrook to engage with residents about the issues. We also 
worked closely with the Tesco on Kingsbrook to collect CCTV and identify youths and 
encourage them to report any ASB being caused. It has now calmed down and we are on 
top of it.  
 
The Bedgrove day in the park event was attended by the whole East Team, this was the 
first event in a few years and was widely supported by the community! The team spend 
the day engaging with everyone, the Police Horses even stopped by for a bit which went 
down  
 
Along with the Roads to Policing the team have attended Kingsbrook Secondary School 
and have completed 3 assemblies talking to students about staying safe when cycling to 
school, road safety, the team have completed a speed gun demonstration with the  
 
The team have completed multiple have you say events in various locations over the 
East, these have all been well attended and supported by the community.  The team have 
also attended Bedgrove infant school summer fete, this was a success and multiple 
members of the community were engaged with  
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 In the past 4 months the teams have made 23 arrests and completed 11 stop and 
searches. 
 
 
Speeding Concerns: Speeding is a frequent concern in our villages. While speed 
enforcement can hold speeding motorists accountable, research indicates it is not the 
most effective deterrent. Instead, road layouts and other measures prove more 
successful. Nevertheless, our neighbourhood team has acquired speed guns and has 
been actively monitoring and catching speeding drivers. We will focus our speed 
enforcement efforts on areas identified by the community as problematic. If speeding is a 
concern to you, please look to become involved in the community speed watch 
programme (link at the end of the newsletter).  
 
Parking Concerns: Parking is a common issue across all our areas, often leading to 
neighbourhood disputes and community tension. We provide advice on an individual 
basis and, in some cases, work with schools to send polite notices to parents where 
parking is an issue during drop-off and pick-up times. We also patrol during these times, 
leaving notices and issuing tickets where applicable. Consideration notices stating that 
Thames Valley Police (TVP) are aware and monitoring have been issued in peak areas to 
act as a deterrent in the absence of road markings. 
 
If you need to discuss any concerns or issues with your local police team, or if you have 
local events you’d like the neighbourhood team to attend, please reach out to them via 
the following email addresses: 
 
Aylesbury South - AylesburySouthNHPT@thamesvalley.police.uk 
 
Aylesbury East - AylesburyEastNHPT2@thamesvalley.police.uk 
 
Aylesbury West - AylesburyWestNHPT@thamesvalley.police.uk 
 
Aylesbury North - AylesburyEastNHPT2@thamesvalley.police.uk 
 
 
Important: Do not use these email addresses to report crimes, as they are not constantly 
monitored. For emergencies, call 999. For non-emergencies, call 101 or use the Thames 
Valley Police online reporting portal. 

mailto:AylesburySouthNHPT@thamesvalley.police.uk
mailto:AylesburyEastNHPT2@thamesvalley.police.uk
mailto:AylesburyWestNHPT@thamesvalley.police.uk
mailto:AylesburyEastNHPT2@thamesvalley.police.uk
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Follow us on Social Media to see what the teams are 
getting up to… 

 
                                                 
                         
       

Useful links and information  
 

 

https://communityspeedwatch.org 

 

https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/thamesvalley 

 

Giving information anonymously| 

 

 

 

 

www.thamesvalleyalert.co.uk 
 

 www.police.uk 
 

 

 

@TVP Bucks X 

 

TVP Aylesbury Vale Facebook 

https://communityspeedwatch.org/
https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/thamesvalley
http://www.thamesvalleyalert.co.uk/
http://www.police.uk/
https://x.com/TVP_Bucks
https://www.facebook.com/TVPAylesburyVale/?locale=en_GB

